
SEPTEMBER 15–NOVEMBER 30, 2024

The Wisconsin Department of Health Services is surveying agencies that provide long-term care 
for adults who are aging or have physical disabilities. The results will help DHS learn how to 
improve the quality and stability of the workforce in organizations like yours.

Home and Community-Based Services

State of the Workforce Survey— 
Aging and Physical Disabilities

Questions?
Visit dhs.wi.gov/arpa/hcbs-directcareworkforce-surveys.htm for general information. You can 
also email DHSDMSWIARPAHCBS@dhs.wisconsin.gov with specific questions.

NEXT STEPS

Learn More
See our informational presentation for 
details about the survey, agency incentive, 
and timeframe: dhs.wi.gov/arpa/nci-ad-
workforce-survey-presentation.pdf. 

Take the Survey
Your agency will receive an email in September 
with a unique link to the survey. Make sure you 
complete all entries by November 30, 2024, to 
be included in the survey results.

About
National Core Indicators-ADvancing States is a voluntary effort by public aging and physical 
disabilities agencies to measure and track their performance. Learn more and view state of the 
workforce surveys from past years at nci-ad.org.

You’re Invited to Participate 
If your agency completes the survey, your data will be included in the final 2023 report released 
by National Core Indicators-ADvancing States. You’ll be able to see how the workforce statistics 
you submitted compare to data from Wisconsin and other states, plus overall survey averages. 
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